
BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS 

A MEETING WAS HELD AT 

ROYSTON HALL, BRONLLYS ON 

2ND JULY, 2014  

 

Present:  Cllr Mr. H. Lewis  Cllr Mrs. Y. Hepton 

   Cllr Mr. C. Williams  Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd 

   Cllr Ms. M. Blackwell  Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes 

   Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk 

 

Apologies  Cllr Mrs. S. Richards  Cllr Mr. P. Lloyd 

   Cllr Steve Davies 

 

The minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on the 24th June, 2014 were agreed as a correct 

record.  There were no matters arising to discuss. 

 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd June, 2014 were read, agreed and confirmed as a correct 

record. 

 

MATTERS ARISING 

 

317/2013 Footpath No. 9 – Nothing further heard on this. 

 

383/2013 War Memorial, Bronllys Churchyard – Cllr Lewis reported that he has submitted a pre-

application grant form. 

 

361/2013 Play Area, Neuadd Terrace – An update is awaited from Cllr Davies. 

 

        Action By: Cllr Davies 

364/2013 State of Bollards and Cycle Route, Bronllys – An update is awaited from Cllr Davies. 

 

        Action By: Cllr Davies 

 

365/2013 Servicing of Gas Heaters, Royston Hall – Cllr Williams reported that the electrical quotes 

are awaited and that Carl Selby is in the process of providing a quotation with regard to repair work 

on the flat roof.  It was agreed that once this quote is received the Clerk will E Mail out to councillors 

for agreement for the work to proceed. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

367/2013 Parking Llyswen School – The Clerk reported that she had received replies to her letters 

from Kirsty Williams, AM.  She reports that she has not yet received a reply from the Minister with 

an update on the suggestion of having warning flashing lights on the A470 trunk road.  She had 
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received a response from the Headteacher saying that the school has received quotes to dig and 

resurface the land at the rear of the school with the intention that the work will be carried out over 

the summer holidays.  Cllr Lloyd reported that the friends of the school have agreed to donate a sum 

of money for this project and it was proposed by Cllr Hepton that the Community Council donate 

£200.  This was seconded by Cllr Hughes and agreed by all present. 

 

370/2013 Verge on Church Lane, Llyswen – An update is awaited from Cllr Davies. 

 

        Action By: Cllr Davies 

 

375/2014 Speeding of Vehicles Llys Meillion – Cllr Lloyd reported that a meeting is still to be held 

regarding this. 

 

378/2014 Footpath No. 1, Llyswen – The Clerk has reported this to the Rights of Way Officer. 

 

380/2014 Health and Safety Policies, Royston Hall – It was agreed that Councillors send their 

comments on the revised documents to Cllr Richards by the next meeting. 

 

        Action By: All 

 

381/2014 Cutting Up of Road by Heavy Goods Vehicles – The Clerk reported that has still not had a 

reply and will chase this up with the Highways Department. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

382/2014 Blocked Drain Pontywal Lane – The Clerk reported that the job has been issued to a gully 

emptier and is due to be done in the next 2 weeks. 

 

383/2014 Annual Accounts – The Clerk reported that she has received the accounts back from the 

Auditors as complete. 

 

384/2014 Kitchen Royston Hall – It was reported that the Coffee Morning group are in the process of 

obtaining grants for work on the kitchen. 

 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

A letter was received from The Reverend Canon Rowland Edwards regarding the commemorative 

east window at St. Mary’s Church in Bronllys.  They are currently looking to repair the window and 

were enquiring as to whether the Community Council knew any sources of funding for First World 

War Memorials.  It was agreed that the Clerk forward Reverend Edwards the relevant information. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 
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Letters were received from Hay and District Dial A Ride and Brecon and District Disabled Club asking 

for financial support.  It was proposed by Cllr Lloyd and seconded by Cllr Blackwell that £50.00 be 

donated to each organisation. 

 

ACCOUNTS 

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval) 

Denise Abberley-Williams (June)  £144.24 

Janet Lewis (June)    £   40.00 

HMRC (June)     £   33.40 

J.T. Credland (Grass Cutting June)  £598.68 

 

The accounts were agreed for payment by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Lloyd. 

 

Income Received 

Hire of Royston Hall    £   12.00 

 

Bank Balances As Per Latest Statements 

 

Current Account    £3,194.75 

Reserve Account    £   463.26 

Bonus Saver     £   403.33 

 

 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

 

It was reported that the ivy on the wall of the vicarage is overgrown again.  Cllr Hepton agreed to 

speak to the vicar regarding this. 

        Action By: Cllr Hepton 

 

Cllr Lloyd reported that a large lorry is parking overnight on the entrance to Llys Meillion which has 

resulted in diesel leaking onto the pavement and obstructing the pathway.  It was agreed that the 

Clerk contact the police regarding this. 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

Cllr Lloyd reported that the residents are looking to tidy the flower bed on the green in Llyswen.  The 

owner of the cafe is willing to maintain it but would need some materials in order to get it to a good 

standard.  It was agreed that Councillor Lloyd contact Cllr Lewis with the measurements for a log roll. 

 

Cllr Lloyd reported that Monica Williams is willing to plant some bedding plants by the war 

memorial.  It was agreed that plants could be purchased up to a maximum of £20.00. 

 

Cllr Lloyd reported that the length of grass between the garage and monument is overgrown.   Cllr 

Hepton agreed to speak to the new owners of the garage to ask if they would be willing to maintain 

this piece of land. 

        Action By: Cllr Hepton 
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It was reported that the garage and shop in Llyswen is due to reopen on Monday 7th July, 2014 which 

is very good news. 

 

Cllr Lewis asked that due to the financial constraints the Community Council are currently under 

whether the grass cutting could be reduced to every 3 weeks instead of every 2 weeks from next 

year.  It was agreed that the Clerk write to Jan Credland regarding this. 

 

        Action By: Clerk 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 3rd September, 2014 at 7.30 p.m. in the Royston Hall, 

Bronllys. 
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